## "I Can Tie" - Shoe Tying Challenge 2023-2024



Dear Parents and Guardians,

Again this year, our P.E. staff is promoting our "I Can Tie" (Shoe Tying) Challenge for our Kindergarten and First grade students. The goal is for students to be able to tie their shoes on their own by the end of this school year. Students who can show us during their P.E. time that they can tie their shoes will be able to add their name to their class's "sneaker" on the wall outside of the main gym.

We realize that many students do not always wear "tie" shoes. For those students we encourage them to borrow a pair from a family member and practice at home. We also have a few pairs here at school that they can use when they are ready to show us.

As an extra incentive for the kiddos to learn this year, we will have a small prize for the Kindergarten and First grade classes with the highest number of shoe tyers! We will give out the first round of prizes at Christmas and then again at the end of the school year!

We are really hoping to make this a success again this year so if you could help encourage your student's practice at home we would really appreciate it! Please see and scan the QR code below for a "how to" video that you may find helpful.

Thanks so much for your support! Please let us know if you have any questions!

Mrs. Erin Block <u>eblock@opschools.org</u> (716) 209-6278 X 5507 Mr. Scott Benning <a href="mailto:sbenning@opschools.org">sbenning@opschools.org</a> (716) 209-6278 X 5506

Mr. Jeff Farrell

jfarrell@opschools.org

(716) 209-6278 X 5302